
Here is the footage from the 
Hong Kong Housing Authority 
"Site Safety Seminar for Capital Works New Works Contracts” which was held on 27 
April 2017. 
The speaker is 
Mr. Aton Wong, Consultant of Occupational Safety and Health Council. 
His presentation topic is 
Findings in Q4 of 2016 and Q1 of 2017, 
Surprise Safety Inspection Programme (SSIP). 
 
Hello everyone, I will introduce 
findings of good practices (please delete "and bad" video) 
of Surprise Safety Inspection Programme (SSIP) 
in Q4 of 2016 and Q1 of 2017. 
First, about the score, 
the average score for the fourth quarter of 2016 was 88 points, 
the average score for the first quarter of 2017 was 91 points. 
Although the average score increased, 
we need to pay attention to the gap between the highest score and the lowest score 
which had widened. 
This shows that the difference between contractor's performance has widened. 
I want to share with you the good practices in SSIP. 
First of all, there are often gaps 
in the access to the working platform of bored piling. 
Some contractors enclosed the gaps 
and replace the unstable iron chains or toe boards 
with solid guardrails. 
Second, the contractors provide proper protection 
to protruding steel bars at different locations. 
There are different kinds of materials, such as plastic boards and metal boards. 
In addition, the Chinese and English safe working loads 
required by the law are clearly displayed on the crane. 
Let the lifting personnel and operators 
clearly know the safe working load of the crane. 
There are also handrails found in the mancages. 
The foldable gate can be opened inward and locked. 
The benefit of this handrail is that 
when workers stand inside and work, 



there is no need to hold the edge of the cage directly. 
During the lifting, when the mancage crashes, 
the hands will be better protected. 
This is a more ideal situation. 
For the temporary access passage, a foldable cover is provided  
to make sure that when the workers pass, they will not fall down. 
This is a good example of strengthening protection. 
 
For the Surprise Safety Inspection Programme, 
report of good practices in Q4 of 2016 and Q1 of 2017 
is completed. 
 
 
 
Thank You For Watching. 


